BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of February 9, 1967. "SUBDIVISION" Members present: Francis J. Prior J. Eugene Corriveau Robert M. Chase

Meeting was called to order by the chairman at 8:40 P.M. Members agreed to dispense with the regular order of business and proceed with matters at hand.

Atty. Lawrence J. Doyle, present at the meeting discussed the plan of Marion C. Bennett on No. Main Street. The board voted unanimously to delete from the linen "This plan approved for recording purposes only. Lot 1B is not to be built upon individually" and the following notation was added, "This plan does not conform to present Zoning Requirements".

Minutes of the previous meeting were read by the chairman. On a motion of Chase and (2) by Corriveau, minutes were accepted as read with a correction as follows:-Board members agreed that the agenda for 1967 would include a long range planned program for recreation.

Prior suggested that a form be prepared and distributed to school children requesting parents to name a type of recreation that they wish their children to participate in.

The board will request the latest copy of the School Census from the School Dept. and made plans to conduct a Recreational Parks Study.

In-coming correspondence was reviewed. Information was received from the Water Dept. stating that the approximate price of water mains installation is \$10.00 per ft. plus a 25% overall charge for blasting and ledge.

A letter will be sent to Rep. John F. St.Cyr, requesting copies of pertinent Legislative Bills and the date of their hearings.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Adand & Beauregard